MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS



ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT 

January 11, 2016
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District was held on January 11, 2016 and called to order by Chairman Faracco at 7:43 p.m. at 264 Beaverdam Road Islip Terrace, N.Y. with the following present:

Chairman





John Faracco



Commissioner




Peter Peluso

Commissioner




Tony Maieli

Commissioner




Tom Connors

District Secretary




Lori Ann Messino

District Supervisor




Perry Rocco

District Clerk Typist



Frank Cuoco

Chief






Tom Quagliara

1st Asst. Chief




Joe Rosadio
Pledge to the Flag.

Moment of silence was led by Chairman Faracco
Motion to approve previous meeting minutes of December 28, 2015 made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Motion to approve Organizational Meeting minutes of January 3, 2016 made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.
Motion to approve Treasurer’s report made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.  Warrants and claims in the amount of $17,943.10 have been submitted, reviewed, approved and paid.
Correspondence:

Letter received from Chief requesting a leave of absence for FF Elizabeth McGovern, who is in good standing, for 90 days.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.
1/11/16

Letter received from Chief requesting the use of 3-6-9 or 3-6-10 for Anton Nadvornik Sr. for the purpose of attending the Junior Drill Team Association Meeting at Huntington Manor Fire Department on 1/17/16.  BOFC requested from Chief the name of 2nd member attending.  Not approved until name has been submitted.

Request made by Chief for approval to have copies made of Probationary booklets at an outside source.  Request denied.  Decision to have booklets copied here at the District was made and approved.
Request received from Chief for a blanket insurance accord for the year 2016 for member of the Islip Terrace Fire Department to train with the Central Islip Fire District.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.

Letter received from Chief requesting the use of 3-6-9 or 3-6-10 for Fire Police Association meeting during the 2016 year.  Attached were dates and locations.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Letter received from Chief advising that two members, Juan Mendoza and Anthony Siegler, have been put on point probation for the year 2016.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

Letter received from Chief advising that member Timothy Eisemann has been dropped from the rolls of the ITFD for the year 2016.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

Request made from Chief for voucher for member Kenny LaPenna for a return to duty certification.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

1/11/16

Request received from Chief for 3 members, Joe De Tura, Frank Russo and Chief Tom Quagliara, to attend Ice Rescue course in Bayport on 1/30 and 1/31/16 at $180 each NTE $540. Motion to approve made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.   

Discussion held regarding incident involving belgian blocks during Operation Santa.  Further investigation is needed.

Discussion held regarding issues with key fobs.

Discussion held regarding Fund Drive server.

Discussion held regarding Department camera.

1st Asst. Chief Rosadio:
· EMS books being set up and will be readily available when needed

· Updated CPR cards will be in book for review, including Narcan training.

· Discussion held regarding protocol with County for EMS course.
· Discussion held regarding 2016 Ebola updates, CME policy for continuing education.

· Will leave protocol book with BOFC to review.
· E-learning system is up and running.

· Inquired if deployment flags have been ordered, District Supervisor advised they are on backorder.

· Inquired on new laptop status?  District Supervisor advised it will be in in about a week or two.

· Discussion held regarding EMS Supervisor Scott Crosby and his role with county.  Mentioned how great it was to work with him.

· Tips certified and up-to-date.
· Sexual harassment will be covered during February drill

· April and May is Accountability

Frank Cuoco advised 1st Asst. Chief that engraver is working and requested a list of life members.

1/11/16

District Supervisor:

· 3-6-16 will be done today

· 3-6-3 will go out tomorrow for 1 week

· 3-6-5 will go out when 3-6-3 returns for 3 days

· Advised 3-6-2 and 3-6-1 will not be serviced this year.

· Advised the Chiefs and BOFC that 1/23/16 has been set as a date for Fit Test.  Need to guarantee 20 members.  Paks will be delivered on 1/15/16, need to be inventoried along with MSA’s.  
· For members unable to attend Fit Test on 1/23/16, Perry will arrange for another date in February.
· All fire extinguishers will be certified on 1/15/16.

· Held a discussion with Chiefs regarding the truck log process with Red Alert.

· Discussion held regarding the scanner being available for driver training.

· Discussion held regarding a Chief Chauffeur for requalifications.

· Requested from Chiefs the quantity of hose that will be needed this year.

· Thanked the Chief on the great job they did in the museum with all the plaques.  

Comm. Connors advised the meeting with probationary members went well the other night.

Comm. Peluso handed over the PCR’s for December 2015 for QA/QI.

Comm. Peluso advised he met with John Cochrane along with Treasurer Bob Sick and District Secretary Lori Ann Messino to discuss insurance for 2016.  Discussion held regarding the possibility of raising deductibles to lower insurance premiums in the future. Discussion held regarding cyber liability insurance.
Comm. Maieli held a discussion with Chiefs regarding the safety protocol when on scene.

Discussion held regarding portable radio being painted on 3-6-32.

1/11/16
Request made to the Chiefs to hand in qualified list of Class A members for the next Chief meeting on 2/1/16.

Discussion held with the Chiefs regarding the process of repairing equipment when needed.  BOFC requested a book with repair requests be brought to the Board on a monthly basis.

OSHA training process being worked on now.

Discussion held regarding implementing department officers.

Discussion held regarding CO2 meters and the possibility of using disposables in the future.  

Request made from BOFC and District Supervisor to the Chiefs for a list for Rosen’s Uniforms to be handed in by the next business meeting.

Discussion held regarding safety officers with the Chiefs.

Chairman Faracco reminded Chiefs that the Special Election for the sale of apparatus is 2/2/16 from 6-9 pm.

Chairman Faracco advised the invite is here for the 8th Annual Fire & EMS Law & Management Conference being held at the Turning Stone Casino and Resort on 3/31-4/3/16.  Motion to approve Comm. Connors, Chairman Faracco, 1st Asst. Chief Rosadio and District Secretary Lori Ann Messino to attend this conference @ $235.00 per attendee made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Motion to approve BOFC: John Faracco, Peter Peluso, Tony Maieli and Tom Connors, Department Engine Committee: Frank Cuoco, Frank Russo and Thomas Chance, Thomas Quagliara and District Supervisor, Perry Rocco, to travel to Wisconsin, Seagrave, from 2/3/16 – 2/6/16 for final inspection of trucks, implementing the Islip Terrace Fire District travel policy made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.  

 Comm. Maieli advised employee evaluations have been revamped.
1/11/16

Motion to approve engagement letter from Cullen and Danowski for the 2015 Audit at a fee of $13,750.00 made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor. 
Motion to adjourn meeting at 9:45 pm made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Lori Ann Messino 
District Secretary

